
AGENDA NO. 

June 04, 2024

MOTION BY SUPERVISORS JANICE HAHN

AND HILDA L. SOLIS

Proclaiming June 12, 2024 as “Philippine Independence Day” in Los Angeles County

June 12, 2024, will mark the 126th Anniversary of “Philippine Independence Day,” signifying 

when the Philippines gained its independence from Spain after 300 years of Spanish rule. The 

anniversary is a reminder of the long and enriched history of the Philippines and the untold 

struggles and sufferings endured by the nation’s forefathers to become free and independent. 

The Board of Supervisors recognizes the importance of this day to Filipino residents in Los 

Angeles County (County) and the contributions made by Filipino employees who are a vital part of 

our County workforce and continually dedicate themselves to serving our communities.

WE, THEREFORE, MOVE that the Board of Supervisors proclaim June 12, 2024 as 

“Philippine Independence Day” throughout Los Angeles County and recognize the Filipino 

employees who serve the residents of the County for their dedication, leadership, advocacy and 

efforts to preserve cultural heritage.
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